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BALTIMORE COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 

DATE: April 12, 2005 
 
TO:  BOARD OF EDUCATION  
 
FROM: Dr. Joe A. Hairston, Superintendent 

SUBJECT: BOUNDARY FOR WOODHOLME ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

ORIGINATOR:  H. Scott Gehring, Executive Director of Schools 

PERSON(S): Office of Strategic Planning, Barbara Walker 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

That the Board of Education take action on the boundary 
recommendation for Woodholme Elementary School 

 
***** 

 
Nature of the Issue: Woodholme Elementary School will open in August 2005, with 
pre-K through fifth graders.  Woodholme Elementary School was built to relieve the 
overcrowding at New Town Elementary School.  To determine which students would 
attend this new school, a Boundary Study Committee was formed and public input 
was sought to determine the geographic boundaries of Woodholme Elementary 
School. 
 

History of the Issue:  In accordance with Board of Education Policy 1280, a 
Boundary Study Committee was formed.  The committee included parents, 
community leaders, teachers, principals, and resource personnel from the Office of 
Strategic Planning and the Office of Communications.  This committee started 
meeting in early November and continued through mid February.  During the course 
of their deliberations, they were presented information from the Office of Strategic 
Planning.  After three months of work, the committee settled on two potential 
boundary scenarios.  These scenarios were presented at a public forum on February 7, 
2005.  The approximately 120 participants at the public meeting were given an 
overview of the process, saw and received information about the two proposed 
boundaries, and then worked in small groups to share their perceptions about the 
proposed boundaries.  Some of the small groups reached consensus regarding the 
boundary they preferred.  The Office of Strategic Planning tabulated the input from 
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the public meeting and shared the findings with the Boundary Study Committee.  The 
committee made a recommendation that was shared with the Superintendent and his 
staff on 2/28/05.  The decision of the Superintendent was to endorse Scenario C.  This 
was the scenario recommended by the Boundary Study Committee and the majority 
of the participants at the public forum. 
 
After the Board of Education meeting on March 8, 2005, the Board of Education will 
hold a public hearing on March 23, 2005 at Pikesville High School.  The final 
decision of the Board of Education is slated to occur on April 12, 2005. 
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